
To All Residents of Our Diablo Grande Community 

Last week you may have received an email from Angel’s Crossing stating 

anecdotal information about OUR Western Hills Water District and a 2nd email last 

night regarding the appointment of OUR community board member to the 

WHWD water board by the Stanislaus County Supervisors. 

THIS LETTER IS TO STATE TO THE COMMUNITY THAT THE HOA BOARD OF 

DIRECTORS DOES NOT ENDORSE OR APPROVE THE CONTENT OF EITHER EMAIL BY 

ANGEL’S CROSSING!    

To help residents fully understand the current situation, we have attached a letter 

by Angel’s Crossing, dated 4/24/20, written to convince the WHWD board to 

approve the Assignment, Assumption, and Release Agreement (AAR).  Please read 

the AAR and letter attached to better understand the commitments made by 

Angel’s Crossing for which they have defaulted on for 7 months since the 

agreement was signed on 4/30/2020. 

Listed below are the facts regarding the current situation.  These are listed in the 

AAR. 

1. $515,601 in outstanding World International water charges agreed to be 

paid. 

2. $370,042.04 in outstanding Angel’s Crossing Water charges since taking 

ownership in April. 

3. $1,858,700 for Kern County Water charges agreed to be paid. 

4. $13,226,906 in outstanding Mello-Roos bond assessments and property 

taxes not paid. 

5. Other fees not related to the WHWD totaling over $100,000   

The HOA was encouraged initially by the plans Angel’s Crossing presented to the 

community and supported them, however, due to the fact Angel’s Crossing has 

not paid the bills on ANY commitments made when they signed the agreement 7 

months ago, the HOA cannot support a member of Angel’s Crossing on the board 

at this time.  Thank you.   

HOA Board of Directors 

 


















